
 

 

On the 9th November, the Year Two teachers held a Maths 
Workshop for parents and carers of children in our Year 
Two classes. The aim was to share with parents and carers 

how we teach maths in Minet Infant School, as well as model some practical maths so parents 
could see the resources we use in classes.  The  teachers were also able to answer any questions 
regarding the methods we use to teach calculations at school in Year Two. They were highly 
successful sessions with an impressive turn out of parent and we hope to hold more in the future 
as your feedback was very  positive. Do also look at our new Maths at Minet webpage for 

additional 
details - 
including 
our very 
own videos 
explaining 
how we 
approach 
adding in 
tens!  

   

 

 

 

The Year 1s have also been busy this half 
term answering their topic question, 'Where Can 
We Take the Aliens in Hayes?' First they went 

on a visit to Minet 
Country Park and 
found that there is 
a lot of wildlife 
around and a 
great playground 
in there. They then 
went on a walk 
through Hayes 
Town. We learnt the names of shops and where we can go to 
find things. Even though it was cold on these trips - we all had 
a great time! Thank you to all the parents to attended the trips 
- they wouldn't be possible without you.   

The year 1 children have been learning about seasons 
in Science this half term.  The children were given the 
opportunity to use our new I.C.T resource, Class Virtual 
Reality headset (VR).  The 
children really 
enjoyed exploring the 4 
different seasons across 
the world. They saw the 
falling leaves in 
Iran,  the snow topped 

forest of Russia,  the breathtaking cherry blossoms of Japan 
in Spring and finally ended this fascinating journey in Finland, 
in spectacular clover fields during Summer.  

Attendance for November 2018 

Year Two achieved the 

highest attendance this month 

at 96%.  

Lily class had the highest 

individual class attendance at 98%  

Congratulations and keep it up! 

Donôt forget the 

annual Flu vaccine 

takes place on 

Wednesday 5th for 

those children who 

have returned 

permission slips.  

 
 

Winter Fayre  
Thursday 6th December  
3:15pm- 4:30pm 

 
Year 2 Christmas Concert  
 Tuesday 11th December  

9.30 & 2.00pm 
  

Nursery Concert in Nursery  
Wednesday 12th December  
11:00am & 2.30pm 

 
Reception Christmas Concert  
Tuesday 18th December   

9.30 & 2.00pm 
 

Year One Songs for the Season  
Tuesday 18th December  
2:30pm in class  

  
End of Autumn Term 
Friday 21st  December 

1.30pm 
 

Spring Term 2019 
School starts for pupils 
Tuesday 8th January 2019 

At 8:40am  

 Value of the 
Month  

We are so thrilled to announce that after 
our successful accreditation visit by the 
Rights Respecting Advisor, we have been 
awarded the Silver Award!  

This is a huge achievement for the school 
and the children and thank you to our 
School Community for their continued 
support in our Rights Respecting Journey 
Article 42: You have the right to 
know your rights! Adults should know 
about these rights and help you learn about them, too. 

I ŀȅŜǎ ¢ƻǿƴ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜ Iǳƴǘ ¢ƘŜ ŜƴǘǊƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ 

ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀǊŜ ǊƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅ 

ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ 

ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǎŀǿ нор ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ 

ǇŀǊǘΦ ²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƻ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ  

Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ aƛƴŜǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ 

ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǎƛȄ ǇǊƛȊŜ ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎΗ ¢Ƙƛǎ 

ŜǾŜƴǘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜǎ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ 

ƳŀƪŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴ /ŜƴǘǊŜ 

ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘǊƛǾŜΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ aǊ 

tǳŀǊ ŀƴŘ aǊ .ǊƻǳƎƘ ŦƻǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅΦ 

On Friday 16th November we had a 
non-uniform day to raise money for 
the charity 'Children in Need'.  We 
invited the children and staff to wear 
odd socks and as many spots as 
possible.  Everyone made such 
an effort and we had a thoughtful but 
fun day raising money for the 
charity.  The children took part in 
many different activities during the 
day, such as making cupcakes with 
spots on or designing a new bandanna 
for Pudsey the Bear! 
We would like to thank everyone that 
donated as we  
raised nearly Ã500 and with our 
matched funding, we are able donate 
Ã1000 to children in need! This 
was an amazing amount that shows 
the generosity of our community -
Congratulations to each and every one 
of you. 
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Do remember to follow us on 

Twitter and also read the digital 

version of our newsletter on the 

website for the óextraô details! 


